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Media Information 
Columbus Division of Police Date: 02/09/2023 
Homicide Bureau / Accident Investigation Unit 

Elaine R. Bryant, Chief of Police 

For further information, contact: Det. Christopher Bailey Phone: (614) 645 - 0264 

 Ext:       

Type of Offense/Incident: FATAL MOTOR VEHICLE CRASH  Date: 02/09/2023 Time: 12:07 AM 

Location of Offense/Incident: IR-70 WB / IR-270 RAMPS  Zone: 2 Precinct: 14      

Incident Report #: 230096404 Cruiser District: 142 

Victim:       Sex:       Race:       Age:       

Victim:       Sex:       Race:       Age:       

Victim:       Sex:       Race:       Age:       

                  

Suspect:       Address:       

     Arrested  Warrant on File  Sex:       Race:       Age:       

Charges:       

Suspect:       Address:       

     Arrested  Warrant on File  Sex:       Race:       Age:       

Charges:       

             

Incident Summary:  On 02/09/2023, around 12:07 A.M., a single-vehicle motor vehicle crash occurred on 
I-70 westbound at the exit ramps to I-270 on the east side of Columbus. Initial reports stated that a 2016 
Ford Explorer operated by Latosha M. Jordan, 43, of Columbus, was westbound at I-70 approaching the 
exit ramps to I-270 when the vehicle struck a freeway attenuator causing disabling damage to the 
vehicle. Ms. Jordan exited the vehicle after the crash, and a passenger, Antonio F. Stubbs, 35, of 
Columbus, stayed in the vehicle. A witness to the collision, Ronald H. Sipp Jr, 49, of Columbus, entered 
the freeway from an apartment complex next to the freeway and attempted to assist Ms. Jordan and Mr. 
Stubbs. 
   
At that time, a 2012 Chevrolet Malibu, operated by Faith Sadler, 20, of Dublin, also traveling westbound 
on I-70, struck the Ford Explorer, resulting in Ms. Jordan and Mr. Sipp being thrown from the initial crash 
scene.    Ms. Jordan was pronounced dead at the scene of the collision. Mr. Sipp was transported to Mt. 
Carmel East Hospital with critical injuries. Ms. Sadler was also transported to Mt. Carmel East Hospital 
with severe but non-life-threatening injuries. Mr. Stubbs was transported to Grant Medical Center with 
severe but non-life-threatening injuries. 
 
Ms. Jordan's death is the 13th motor vehicle crash fatality in the city limits of Columbus for 2023.  The 
cause of the crash remains under investigation by the Columbus Division of Police Accident 
Investigation Unit. 
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